
O C T O B E R  

E V E N T S  

• Oct 4, Platelet Drive 
8:15 a.m.-3:15 p.m., 
Fire Station 

• Oct 5, Scarecrow Stroll, 
2 p.m., Hotel Nauvoo 

• Oct. 12, AUCTION 
(see article at right and 
insert) 10 a.m. 

• Oct. 12, Nauvoo 
Community Orchestra, 
7 p.m., LDS Visitors 
Center 

• Oct. 24, WHS Help-A-
Thon, See article p. 4 

• Oct. 25-26, Ghost 
Tours, Cambre House, 
See article p. 3 

• October 26, Harvest 
Party,1 –4 p.m. Nauvoo 
Living Hope 

• Oct. 26,  Halloween 
movie, 2 p.m., Grade 
School 

• Oct. 26, Pumpkin Walk,  
6-9 p .m. 

• Oct. 30, Beggars Night 
in Nauvoo 
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O C T O B E R  

M E E T I N G S  

• Oct 3, Hotel Motel Tax 
Board, 2 p.m., City Hall 

• Oct 8, City Council, 
7:30 p.m., City Hall 

• Oct 14, Chamber of 
Commerce, Noon, Fire 
Station 

• Oct 17, Mayorô  Round 
Table, 6 p.m., City Hall 

• Oct 17, NBA,  7 p.m.,  
City Hall 

• Oct 21, School Board, 
6p.m., Grade School 

• Oct 21, Library Board,   
7 p.m., Library 

• Oct 28, Chamber 
Executive Board, Noon, 
City Hall 

• Oct 30, Senior Citizen 
Luncheon, 11 a.m., Fire 
Station 

This edition of See Nauvoo News is sponsored by 

State Bank of Nauvoo,  217-453-2515 

Nauvoo  Mill & Bakery 
  
 After 35 years, we have decided it is time to retire. We bought the 
Nauvoo Mill from Lee and Carmen Ourth in 1984 and moved it uptown to a 
small house on Mulholland at that time our focus was on the whole wheat 
breads, cookies, pastries, sheet cakes and flours. In 1996 we saw a need for 
another restaurant in town and made the decision to build the larger building 
that we are in now. We expanded our bread line to include 7 grain, sour 
dough, sandwich and sub buns as well as offering dine-in lunch meals. 

Starting with only cold deli sandwiches, we soon added BBQ pork, ñmaid rites,ò burgers and much more. 
 We would like to thank our family, loyal customers, and 
dedicated employees for all their support over the years. Without 
you, this wouldnôt have been possible. Anticipated closing date 
will be towards the end of October, first part of November 
depending on speediness of liquidation. Again, thank you for your 
support and business for 35 years. Paul and Carol Brown.  
 Note: The property (including all buildings) and a variety 
of equipment are for sale. Interested parties can contact Paul or 
Carol Brown 217-453-6646 or 217-219-3653. 

Nauvoo Community Center Auction 
  
 The Nauvoo Community Center Committee is making a list and checking it 
twice, and they are finding out our community is INCREDIBLY NICE!  We have already 
had many generous, interesting and unique items, gifts and services donated to our auction 
coming up on Saturday, October 12, in the former elementary school gymnasium.  Not 
only will this be a great opportunity to support our community, it is also a smart time to 
start your Christmas shopping.  
 The auction committee has planned a fun agenda that will be enjoyable for all 
ages and pocketbooks.  Along with the live auction at 11:00, which will be called by one 
of Sullivansô auctioneers, there will be a silent auction and fun, live auction activities, such 
as: ñPound Pursesò ; ñHeads or Tailsò for a $500 Gemini travel voucher; and in honor of 
our future library, the ñMystery Booksò auction for a 75ò Samsung TV.   Food and desserts 
will be available. The famous ñNauvoorocksò will be for sale at very reasonable prices as 
long as the limited supply lasts.   
 For more information about this once-in-a-lifetime event check, out the insert in this monthôs See 
Nauvoo News, or check out our Facebook page  #Nauvoo Community Center for more pictures and details of 
auction  items. The doors will open to the public at 10:00 a.m. with the auction beginning at 11:00 a.m.  There 
will be a ñSneak-a-Peekò night on Friday, Oct 11 from 6-8 p.m. with a $5 admission charge.  Anyone not able to 
attend the auction or Sneak-a-Peek, but sees something on the list or the Facebook page may call Rita Souther at 
217-453-6635 or Barb Schafer at 319-470-0495 to place a proxy bid on their desired item or items.  
 For more info on the auction or to donate an item, please contact Barb Schafer (319)-470-0495 or Rita 
Souther (217)-453-6635. 

Bootiful Nauvoo Pumpkin Walk 
 

 The city of Nauvoo is again coming alive in the Halloween Spirit 
hosting its annual Pumpkin Walk on Saturday, October 26. This yearôs event 
will again feature hundreds of hand-carved jack-oô-lanterns that will be lit and 
displayed along Mulholland Street. Many of the Nauvoo merchants will operate 
on extended hours with specials, treats and entertainment throughout the day.  
  If youôd like to sign up to help carve, draw, or  with set up you find a 
sign up link on our ñNauvoo Pumpkin Walkò event page  on Facebook.  
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Nauvoo City Council News 
September 10, 2019 

   

• City Clerk Carol McGhghy announced that, to date, seven 
applicants had applied for the vacant City Treasurer position 
and two for the City Attorney position. 

• The City Council approved a request to allow use of the old 
school community room (formerly the library) for wood carving 
classes one night a week at no charge. Classes are open to all 
ages. Young people must have an adult with them. Elder Alan 
Schmidt will teach those interested how to carve wood. 
Information regarding supplies needed will be given at the first 
class on Thursday, September 26 from 7-8:30 pm. Classes will 
be held every Thursday night.  [Readers who are interested can 
call 1-801-232-8282 for details.] 

• Elder and Sister Green of the Nauvoo Pageant presented 19 
hand-tied quilts as a gift to the city council to distribute to the 
people of Nauvoo who could use a quilt. The quilts were tied 
during this yearôs Pageant Country Fair.  The Greens wanted the 
city to have these quilts in appreciation for support during the 
Pageant. The City Council enthusiastically expressed their 
thanks. 

• Jordan Bodily of Facilities Management for Church of Jesus 
Christ of Latter-day Saints historic sites updated the city council 
on recent progress on work being done to restore the historic 
area to an authentic 1840ôs, look.   

• Nauvoo resident Sue Meissner shared her knowledge of a 
national group called Alley Cats which catches, spays/neuters, 
and releases feral cats as a humane way to reduce cat 
populations. This will be put on next monthôs agenda. 

Senior Citizens Luncheon 
 
 The barn, a major part of a rural landscape, comes in all 
shapes and sizes.  Tom Bertucci, former Warsaw principal and 
resident of the Nauvoo area, has an appreciation of barns, seeing 
them as ñeveryday works of art,ò which he immortalizes in his 
photography. Join him in seeing barns with new eyes at Nauvoo 
Area Senior Luncheon on Wednesday, October 30, 11:00, at the 
fire station.   A good lunch and some interesting conversation is 
also on the program. 

Nauvoo Community Platelet Drive 
 
 The Nauvoo Community Platelet Drive will be hosted 
from 8:15 a.m.- 3:15 p.m. Tuesday, October 1, at the Nauvoo Fire 
Departmentôs Community Room.  To donate, please contact 
Raymond Siegrist at (309) 221-5127 or visit 
www.bloodcenterimpact.org and use code 3082 to locate the drive. 

Chamber of Commerce  
 

 Several businesses in Nauvoo will be closing soon 
because owners are ready and anxious to retire. Consequently, new 
opportunities await those looking to take the leap into being a 
business owner in our amazing community. 
  A small business opportunities workshop was presented 
in Carthage on September 24th by Diana Blue, Program 
Coordinator for the Illinois Small Business Development Center at 
Western Illinois University. The workshop offered informative 
ideas for financing, grants, etc. to assist those wanting to run a 
small business or to help current owners. She is presenting a 
Digital Marketing Workshop on October 16th, 5:30 pm at the 
Hancock County Development Center.  Diana will be our guest 
speaker at the December Chamber meeting - so mark your calendar 
and plan to attend. 
 Elections will be coming up at the November meeting for 
President, Treasurer and one Board Member position. Please 
contact a member of the nominating committee - Sherry Saint or 
Amy Graham – or Sharon Nicholl if you are interested in running 
for any of these positions.  
 Our next Nauvoo Area Chamber of Commerce meeting 
will be held on Monday, October 14th at noon at the Fire Station. 
A delicious luncheon will be provided by the Cambre House and 
Farm beginning at 11:45. Guest speakers will be Scott Sumner of 
Brighamôs Back Alley Beverage Company offering samples for 
your tasting pleasure; and Belynda Allen, new Executive Director 
for Hancock County Economic Development.  See you there! 

Beggars Night 
 While not officially voted on by Nauvoo 
City Council as of this publication, the word is 
that Beggars Night will be on Wednesday, 
October 30.  The day before Halloween is the 
usual date set aside for this event. 

October Is Scarecrow Festival 
Month in Nauvoo   

 
 Nauvoo will soon host 
the third annual Scarecrow Stroll 
on Saturday, October 5, from 2-4 
p.m. along the Mulholland Street 
Business District. A ribbon-
cutting and award ceremony will 
take place on the lawn of Hotel 
Nauvoo at 2 p.m.  Over forty 
scarecrows will be on display 
along with Minions and a 

ñStrolling Scarecrow.ò Following the stroll, the scarecrows will 
remain on display through the annual ñBoo-ti-fulò Nauvoo 
Pumpkin Walk, which will be held on Saturday, October 26th. 
  Anyone can put up a scarecrow that can be made of 
anything but must be able to tolerate the weather. Registration 
forms are available at city hall, the Nauvoo Pharmacy, and the 
Nauvoo Public Library. Forms go to Barb Schafer (see contact info 
below). Scarecrows must be in place by noon October 4th to be 
eligible for judging. 
  Once again, this year there will be money prizes: 
Chamber Bucks (good for purchases at Nauvoo Chamber of 
Commerce member businesses) will be awarded in the amounts of 
$20, $15, and $10. Scarecrow trophies will be given as 1st, 2nd, 
and 3rd place prizes. Three judges will determine the winners at 2 
p.m. on Saturday, October 5, in front of Hotel Nauvoo. 
  The third annual Scarecrow Stroll and Festival is 
sponsored by the Nauvoo Betterment Association (NBA), a group 
dedicated to promoting and encouraging improvements to the 
quality of life in Nauvoo Scarecrow Committee members Karen 
Ihrig, Carol McGhghy, Jessie Nelson, Kathy Schoeni,  and Barb 
Schafer. Questions? Call Barb Schafer at 319-470-0495, email her 
at dschafer@frontiernet.net, or look at the Scarecrow Festival page 
on Facebook to get a registration form. 

Flu Shots 
 
 A Flu Shot Clinic will be held on Monday, October 7, 
from 2:00-3:30 p.m. at the Community of Christ Church in 
Nauvoo.  Both flu and pneumonia shots will be 
available.  Medicare Part B, Medicare Advantage Plan, and 
commercial health insurance plans are accepted.  Please bring your 
card to the clinic.  If you cannot attend this clinic, you can attend 
another one or make an appointment at the Hancock County 
Health Department.  To find out other locations or to make an 
appointment please call 217-357-2171. 
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Nauvoo Orchestra 

• Family Fun Concert: Coming up on Saturday, October 12th is 
the Nauvoo Community Orchestraôs Fall ñFamily Funò concert at 
7:00 p.m. in the Historic Nauvoo West Theater. This concert will 
feature music the whole family can enjoy – a nice variety of music 
selections that will have something for everyone.  We are very 
fortunate to have so many talented conductors and musicians in 
this small community. You will enjoy the quality of their sound 
and music selections at every one of their performances. There is 
no cost to attend this event but free will donations will gladly be 
accepted at the Nauvoo State Bank. Community donations are 
what keep the orchestra alive and well. For more information or 
questions, contact Laurie Peterson at nauvooorchestra@me.com or 
call 217-219-0699. 

• Messiah: Save the date & mark your calendars: Saturday, 
December 14 - The annual performance of the ñMessiah will take 
place on the second Saturday in December instead of the first 
Saturday. The location is moving from the Sts. Peter & Paul 
Catholic Church to the LDS Church, 380 N Durphy St. Time is 
7:30 p.m. 

Ghost Tours 
 
 Cambre House and Farm is hosting 
its third year of ghost tours on October 25 and 
26. A  paranormal investigation will be done 
by Augusta Paranormal. For $20 for a two-
hour tour they will let you use their equipment 
to investigate the farm. Tours start at 6 p.m. on 
the Friday, October 25 and 9 p.m. on Saturday, 
October 26. There will be an extended tour on 
the 25th from 9 p.m. - midnight $40. Must 
register in advance by calling or texting 309-
221-9803. These tours are for 16 years and up only. 
 Also, on Saturday, October 26 from 3-4 p.m., Barb Huyser 
of Small Town Ghost Investigators will be giving a presentation at 
Cambre House and Farm. Barb has over forty years experience in 
paranormal investigations and will be speaking on an investigation 
that took place over a thirty-year period. Presentation is free, but a 
donation to support the farm is appreciated. 

SPPS Cash Dash Raffle 
  
 The SPPS Godôs Portion Day Committee is sponsoring the 
6th Annual Sts. Peter & Paul Cash Dash Raffle drawing and only 200 
tickets will be sold. Tickets are $100 each – one person can buy a 
ticket or multiple people can split the cost of a ticket. Total payout 
will be $10,000. Early Bird Drawing will be held Sunday, November 
10 (following Fall Dinner.) Early Bird Prize is $500. Early Bird 
winning ticket will still be eligible for the Grand Prize Drawing. 
The Grand Prize Drawing will take place following the SPPS 
Christmas Program on Sunday, December 15. Winner need not be 
present to win. Winners include: Early Bird, $500; 1st Prize,$5,000; 
2nd Prize, $2,000; 3rd Prize $100 each to 25 winners. Please contact 
a SPPS student, GPD committee member or the SPPS office to 
purchase a ticket. ñGet Your Green Onò in support of SPPS! Thank 
you! 

Harvest Party 
 
 Nauvoo Living Hope is having a Harvest Party on 
Saturday, October 26, from 1-4p.m. Free food, games, crafts, and a 
bag of candy for the kids is included. Come and enjoy before you do 
the Pumpkin Walk. We are the new church on the highway on the 
east end of town.  

Wood Carving Class 
  
 Elder Allan Schmidt will be teaching a free wood carving 
class every Thursday beginning September 26 from 7 to 8:30 p.m.   
It will be held at the old school in the north side main floor room. 
All are invited to attend the class.  Youth must be accompanied by 
an adult. 
 The wood projects are simple and will be provided. Those 
interested may begin any time. Supplies, wood carving knife and 
kevlar glove, may be purchased at class or bring you own. We hope 
to see you there. Call Elder Schmidt at 801-232-8282 for details. Nauvoo Residentsô Project to Be Published 

 
 Mattie Haas, PharmD, MPA, BCGP; LuAnn Haas, BSPh, 
Kristine Knoke, BS, RN, BSN in conjunction with Nauvoo 
Pharmacy; Drake University College of Pharmacy and Health 
Sciences; Des Moines, IA, have recently been informed  by 
INNOVATIONS in pharmacy, that their submission "Rural 
Physician-Pharmacist Collaborative Practice Agreements Managing 
Patients in Supportive Living and Assisted Living Memory Care 
Facilities" has been accepted. Mattie, LuAnn, and Kris had an idea 
for ways to aid other rural pharmacists, physicians, and supportive/
assisted living memory care administrators to care for their 
patients.  And now, their findings will be published and shared. A 
feather in their caps AND in Nauvooôs. Congratulations! 

The Census Matters:   
 
 The 2020 Census officially is set for March.  It will be the 
first census that will be completed largely online; however, there is 
an option.  The process will go like this. Between March 12 and 20 
the majority of households will receive a postcard invitation to 
respond online to the 2020 census.  Those who donôt answer will 
then receive the traditional paper form in the mail. If a household 
still does not respond, the Census Bureau will send a census taker to 
knock on the door to collect householdôs data.   
 Why the change? To save money. The 2010 Census, which 
cost $10.2 billion, was the most expensive in history. Taking the 
census online—at least partially—is projected to save an estimated 
$5.2 billion. 
 Points to remember:  The stakes are high. Participating in 
the census means getting counted to determine how much federal 
funding comes into a community and how congressional 
representation is determined. In 2016, for example, more than 300 
federally funded programs relied on census date to distribute more 
than $675 billion to states and localities.  That includes funds for 
schools, roads, and hospitals and also programs that aid older 
Americans like Medicare Part B.  
Taken from AARP Bulletin, Real Possibilities, September 2019   A myopic view:  We think of ourselves as 

ñAmericans.ò  Interestingly, Canadians and the peoples of Central 
and South America are also ñAmericans.ò  Hmmm. I never thought 
of it.  

Halloween Movie 
 
 Nauvoo Public Library is offering 
its annual Halloween movie, Coco (rated 
PG), at the old grade school gym at 2:00 p.m. 
Saturday, October 26. Enter via the doors 
across from the post office. Free admission! 
Free snacks provided!  



Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com. 

Deadline for the November Issue is October 25 

See Nauvoo News may be picked up at the following locations for a suggested donation of twenty-five cents:  Caseyõs, City 

Hall, Dollar General, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Clinic, Nauvoo Market Place, Nauvoo Mill and 

Bakery,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, State Bank of Nauvoo,  and Winning Looks.  The newsletter may also be found online at Beau-

tiful Nauvoo's Facebook Page and at www.beautifulnauvoo.com. Note: If there is lack of space, the See Nauvoo News 

staff reserves the right to condense event information, referring readers to reference sites for specific event details. 

Harvest for Hope 
 
 The ñHarvest for Hopeò event will come to the Hartzell 
Lake area located on Memorial Hospital Campus on October 5.  The 
event will begin at 10 a.m. and end at 3 p.m. with activities and 
vendors located by the lake area. Admission is free. This wonderful 
event will focus on farm, fall, harvest.  
  People of all ages will enjoy a petting zoo, large corn pile, 
paint a pumpkin, tractors from local businesses, Air Evac helicopter, 
fire trucks, race car and race car driver, and bouncy houses. Many 
nonprofit and community groups will offer giveaways. Purchase 
your favorite fall foods, enjoy the beautiful lake area, and much 
more.   All things fall and fun!  
 For more information about sponsorships, vendor 
information or other inquiries, please contact Greta Wetzel at 
gwetzel@mhtlc.org or call 217-357-8502 or 309-221-7287.  

Sister Marilyn Ring 
  
 Sister Marilyn Ring, (Mary Stephen) 
O.S.B., 88, of St. Mary Monastery, Rock Island, 
passed away on Sunday, September 15, at the St. 
Mary Monastery. Sister Marilyn Ring entered the 
Benedictine community on September 19, 1948 and 
made her final profession as a Benedictine sister on 
June 24, 1955.   

Storage Tanks Removed  
 
 The State Bank of Nauvoo, owners of 
the former Mini Mart property, have elected to 
remove the old underground storage tanks, 
rather than to continue the costly mandatory 
lining inspections. The steel tanks, made of 
steel and lined to prevent leakage, were also at 
the end of their lives. They Two 6,000 gallon 
gas storage tanks (one on-road diesel; one, 
unleaded); one 2,000 gallon (high octane 

unleaded), and one 1,000 gallon (off-road diesel for tractors) were 
removed along with gasoline pumps, and canopy.  All storage tanks 
are registered with and under the auspices of the State Fire 
Marshallôs officeôs, Underground Storage Division and are 
monitored regularly for compliance. The excavated areas will be 
filled with back filled with gravel and replaced with concrete.  

Open House 
  
 An open house will be held for President and Sister Irion 
and President and Sister Smith of the Nauvoo Temple Presidency on 
Sunday, October 20 from 5:30-7:30 p.m. at the Arrival Center 
(across the street from the Temple on knight street).  They are being 
released from their mission and will be going home soon.  Come say 
goodbye to them before they leave Nauvoo. 

Help-a-Thon 
  
 Warsaw High Schoolôs 4th annual ñHelp-a Thonò is 
coming up on Thursday, October 24.  Volunteer or service project 
ideas are needed by community members. These could include but 
are not limited to: 

• Yard clean-up for elderly:  raking leaves, painting, picking up 
sticks, etc. 

• Roadside or street clean-up around Warsaw and Nauvoo areas 
 Projects need to be able to be completed within a 2 - 2 ½ 
hour time frame. Contact Warsaw High School at 217-256-4281 to 
make requests and/or suggest ideas about potential service projects.  

Saints Peter & Paul Church 
 
 The following is some Historical 
information about Saints Peter & Paul 
Church, as excerpted from a recent Journal-
Pilot article by Alan Moberly: 
 The Churchôs first pastor, Fr. 
Griffith, served from 1848 until his death in 
1849. He organized St. Patrickôs Church, 
the first Catholic Church in Nauvoo, which 
was previously a residence and general 
store that was owned by Parley P. Pratt 
(1807-1857), an Apostle of the Church of 
Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints in the 
1840s. Pratt sold the store and the adjacent 
lot to Fr. Griffith in 1848 for $900.   
  After the death of Fr. Griffith 
came Father Kennedy, who served as parish 

priest from 1849 to 1851. He was succeeded by a revered 
missionary priest, Fr. Alleman, 1851 to 1865. Prior to his becoming 
a priest, Alleman had cultivated a friendship with Joseph Smith, 
and Alleman was granted space in the Temple where he and other 
priests could baptize their own people. It was during Fr. Allemanôs 
tenure that the churchôs name was changed from St. Patrick to Sts. 
Peter & Paul. In 1867, Fr. Reimbold was appointed to the Pastorate 
of the Nauvoo Parish On his shoulders fell the task of completing 
the new church, whose corner stone was laid in September 1867; by 
late summer of 1873 the church was ready for use.   
 Other priests followed but Fr. Reimbold (1867-1915), 
Msgr. Tholen (1915-1946), and Msgr. LaBonte (1946-1969) stand 
out. Their three pastorates spanned more than a century and 
provided consistent guidance and leadership that still affect the 
parish today.   

Legacy Theater Performances  
 

• October 10, 7 p.m. Magician and mentalist Dennis Watkins 

• October 19, 2 p.m. BeeGees Gold  

• November 9, 7 p.m. The Highwaymen Live  

• November 30, 7 p.m. The Prophecy 

• December 5 &6,  7 p.m. The Nutcracker 

• December 7, 2 p.m., The Nutcracker 
  Tickets can be purchased at the theater box office from 10 
a.m. to 2 p.m. Monday to Friday, or call 217-357-9479. Or buy 
tickets online at www.thelegacytheater.com.  


